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GENERAL MEETING UNITED METHODIST WOMEN February 4, 1991 

President Ann Marie Langford convened United Methodist Women of Duke Memorial at 
11:00 a.m. on February 4, 1991 in the Bradshaw Room. Helen Fink led the devotional, 
using as her theme, "Listening to God". 

Vice-president Linda Wilson introduced Mrs. Rachel Shanberg, Director of the Duke 
Cancer Patient Support Program at Duke Hospital, who gave an interesting and 
challenging presentation on the organization and ongoing work of that volunteer 
program. Additional volunteers are needed. Training is provided periodically 
for new volunteers. 

Minutes of the January meeting were read and approved as corrected by Beulah Latta, 
Secretary. Doris Bridges presented the treasurer's report, reflecting a balance of 
$5159.18. 

Martha Hawley was recognized as a new member. Barbara Young from Australia was 
greeted as a visitor. Announcement was made of the fact that Dr. Arthur Kale is 
presently in the Infirmary at Methodist Retirement Home. 

Mary Lee Bailey from Wesley Women announced that soup will be for sale following the 
church service on February 17. A sign-up sheet was circulated for orders and/or 
contributions for soup preparation. 

A work team from The Wesley Fellowship at Duke is going on a work project to 
Honduras soon. The cost for each student is $750.00. We are being asked to 
support one student for one day for the sum of $75.00. Linda Wilson moved that 
we provide $75 for this worthwhile purpose. Motion was seconded by Mary Whanger 
and voted in the affirmative. 

Ann Stallings has requested $50 for use in completion of refurbishing one of the 
Sunday School nurseries. Motion was made by Ann Clark, seconded by Virginia Massey, 
and voted in the affirmative that we provide this funding. It was also noted that 
we cleared $55 on the January luncheon provided for UMW. 

Kay Herman asked that an announcement be made of the availability of some tickets 
for the play, "Rumors" which will be given at Duke on February 9. Cost of same 
is $19.00. Call Kay after 7:00 p.m. if interested. 

A question was raised regarding the annual collection of blankets for church world 
service. Ann Marie stated that she thinks some changes have been made. She will 
look into this and advise later. 

Due to limited time, Ann Marie asked that we carefully read the information regarding 
meetings, etc, which has been distributed. 

Meeting adjourned at 12:15 p.m. Approximately 45 members and guests were present. 
All were invited to lunch at a cost of $2.00, consisting of a delightful potato 
bar and accompaniments. 

Beulah Latta, Recording Secretary 
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